





children grow from good beginnings

PO Box K969

Haymarket NSW 1240

ph: 02 9211 6767

fax: 02 9211 3775

nationaloffice@goodbeginnings.net.au

www.goodbeginnings.net.au

abn 68 090 673 528

Dear Mrs Perry

## Re: Inquiry into Children, Young People and the Built Environment

I read with interest the Committee's Issues Papers relating to this Inquiry. As the National Director of a National Charity, *Good Beginnings* Australia, providing support to children 0-8 years and their families, I support many of the recommendations relating to the involvement by children and young people in the design of schools and community services.

Good Beginnings has worked with children to assist in designing and community facility including a skateboard ramp, a BMX bike track and a children's playground. This facility had minimal damage once completed, and the children felt a strong sense of ownership.

We are also working with a developer to assist them in designing child friendly shopping centres – again we will seek opinions from children.

I fully support the strategy that engages with children and young people with relation to the built environment.

I wish the Committee well on its deliberations and hopefully there will be a change of policy as a result of your findings.

Yours sincerely

Barbara Wellesley National Director

Good Beginnings Australia

Bulanley

National Patrons

Rosemary Sinclair AO

The Hon Warwick Smith

National Goodwill Ambassadors

Debra Adelaide

Melissa Cariton OAM

Glen Ella

Shane Gould MBE

Pru Goward

Sally Loane

Hugh Mackay

Prof Kim Oates AM

Anne Sanders

Peter Watts